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17th March 2020 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

I am writing to give further advice following on from: the Government announcement yesterday, 

advice from Public Health England, the Local Authority, diocese and other relevant support. 

 

Please be aware of the following: 

 

1. If you or any family member displays symptoms of either a continuous cough or high 

temperature, it is essential that you stay at home and self-isolate your whole family for 

14 days. If symptoms worsen you must phone 111. 

 

2. If you belong to an ‘at risk’ group can you please practice isolation measures for the 

foreseeable future. The government will be providing further advice about who the risk 

groups are, but in the meantime please refer to the following document.  

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-social-distancing-

and-for-vulnerable-people/guidance-on-social-distancing-for-everyone-in-the-uk-and-

protecting-older-people-and-vulnerable-adults 

 

 

3. We will endeavour to keep the school open, however the staff shortages are already 

beginning to impact on daily procedures. It will be necessary in the coming days to join up 

classes and this will be particularly effective if any class has low numbers. Similarly, I 

have already advised you that should kitchen staff be unable to attend then you will be 

asked to provide your child with a packed lunch. 

 

 

4. We may have to close sections of the school if staff absence becomes critical however 

we are also mindful of parents who work in the emergency services and wish to support 

them.  PLEASE ENSURE THAT YOU INFORM MRS SLATER IMMEDIATELY IF YOU 

WORK IN HEALTH, POLICE OR FIRE SERVICES so we can endeavour to keep your 

children at school for as long as possible. A letter asking for details has been sent out, 

please complete this and return. 

 

 

5. All after-school clubs with the exception of After-School Club, at the moment, have been 

cancelled. We will keep you up to date regarding after school provision. 

 

6. The Young Shakespeare Company visit, Reception trip, library and all other visits and 

visitors have been cancelled 

mailto:admin@holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk
http://www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk/
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi5j7208P_YAhVJlxQKHQO9CbcQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fairfield-jun.derbyshire.sch.uk%2Ffejs-pe--sports-blog%2Fwe-got-the-gold-sainsburys-schools-games-award&psig=AOvVaw3mkEVPUe1kDHHrPuxM5jtg&ust=1517408221458976
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-social-distancing-and-for-vulnerable-people/guidance-on-social-distancing-for-everyone-in-the-uk-and-protecting-older-people-and-vulnerable-adults
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-social-distancing-and-for-vulnerable-people/guidance-on-social-distancing-for-everyone-in-the-uk-and-protecting-older-people-and-vulnerable-adults
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-social-distancing-and-for-vulnerable-people/guidance-on-social-distancing-for-everyone-in-the-uk-and-protecting-older-people-and-vulnerable-adults


 

7. No visitors are allowed to school. 

 

 

8. No direct consultation between parents and staff will be permitted. Staff can speak to 

you via telephone or email. Again this is for social distancing reasons. 

 

9.  We are concerned about groups of parents congregating on the school playground at the 

end of the school day and are in the process of preparing varied home-time procedures. 

We will inform you of these by tomorrow. 

 

10. PLEASE DO NOT SEND YOUR CHILD TO SCHOOL IF THEY HAVE A COUGH OR 

TEMPERATURE. We have prepared an isolation room for such eventualities but it would 

be helpful if we only had to use it for children who may develop symptoms during the day. 

 

11. We have prepared work and are currently working to add to this- in the likely event of 

school closures. We are unable to provide any extra work at the moment as staff are also 

preparing work for the current school day. 

 

Please ensure that you have access to ItsLearning as this will be the main platform that we 

will use to support your children’s learning. If you do not have access to a computer or have 

difficulties with ItsLearning please contact Mrs Slater ASAP. 

 

For further advice can I ask you to refer to the following website: 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/topical-events/coronavirus-covid-19-uk-government-response 

 

Once again may God bless you all and keep you safe 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Miss McGuiggan 
Head Teacher 
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